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¶ USG and High Representative for LDCs, LLDCs and SIDS, 

Madam Rabab Fatima, 

¶ Excellencies, Colleagues and Friends, 

 

1. Let me start by thanking the Permanent Representatives of Austria and 
India for taking the lead on this important initiative. 
 

2. I also take the opportunity to thank all of Friends of LLDCs for your 
continued support and keen interest on the issues most relevant to our 
Group of Countries. 
 

3. The Group of Friends is of the utmost importance as we approach the 
last months of implementation of the Vienna Programme of Action 
(VPoA) and simultaneously the convening of the Third United Nations 
Conference on LLDCs to be held in Gaborone, this December. 
 

4. I will leave USG to update you on the substantive part; I will therefore 
only take the role of the Host Country; 
 

Excellencies;  
 
5. Botswana is making all necessary arrangements to ensure a very 

successful conference. 
 

6. I hope that by now you have an indication of the level of participation- 
which the earlier we know the better in order to facilitate all 
preparations. 
 

7. We are working on other logistical matters with the Office of the USG to 
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the Presidential winner – who is Botswana-President-elect Mr. Duma 

Gideon Boko- who is the leader of the Umbrella for Democratic Change 

Party – a coalition opposition Party in Botswana. 

 
10. This in obvious sense, means that the incoming President would have to 

be briefed and has to endorse the Conference. We however remain 
hopeful that the Conference will continue as planned. 
 

11. In accordance with our Constitution, the new National Assembly would 
have their first seating 14 days after the results. 
 

12. We count on your understanding and support as we navigate through 
this delicate process. 
 
 

I thank you for your kind attention. 
 


